UPPER MIFFLIN TOWNSHIP

455 WHISKEY RUN ROAD

NEWVILLE, PA 17241

Meeting Minutes

September 15, 2015
The Board of Supervisors of Upper Mifflin Township met on Tuesday, 
September 15, 2015 at the Township Building, 455 Whiskey Run Road. Chairman Bixler called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M.
Present: Michael Bixler, Todd Chestnut, Heidi Clevenger, Ruth Ann Myers, Sec.-Treas., Robert Shively Jr. (EMC), Theresa Myers, and Sean Shultz, Esq., Solicitor 
Approval of August 18, 2015 meeting minutes:

Todd motioned to approve the minutes. Heidi seconded; all were in favor. 
Acceptance of August 18, 2015 treasurer’s report:

Todd motioned to accept the treasurer’s report. Heidi seconded; motion passed with all in favor.
Visitors:
Dale Bailey, Stephen Wiser, Mark & Theresa Myers, Norman Myers
Mark & Theresa Myers explained that there is a question on the property line and they plan to have a formal survey done to see if they even need a property setback waiver. They require no action tonight from the board.

Theresa Myers asked the Supervisors if she could attend a Quickbooks training as part of her job for the Township on Dec. 7, 2015 in Harrisburg for the tuition cost of $99.00. Mike made the motion to approve the training, Todd seconded, all in favor.
Correspondence:

The Supervisors were advised of a letter from Commonwealth Code Inspection Services (CCIS) regarding Harvey Leid stating he did not get the necessary building permit for the work on the roof at 43 Subdivision Road, Newville, PA 17241 that was done nor did he have the required code inspections. CCIS has now filed legal proceeding for this against Mr. Leid with the District Magistrate.
Supervisors were made aware of the grant award letter from the Cumberland County Conservation District for Dirt & Gravel Roads in the approximate amount of $46,000.00. The work needs to be completed by October 2016.
The Township received an email from the County Recycling Program announcing their plans to schedule an electronics recycling event in the county. No specific date or location has been set up yet.
The Supervisors were made aware that the Audit Report from Penn Dot pertaining to the State Fuel Fund was received and was available for their review. No negative findings were found.
Old Business: 
Follow up was done to seek clarification from Martin & Martin regarding the $98.00 charge for work on the proposed zoning. Martin & Martin reported they had spoke with Jeff Kelly from the county planning commission and printed and reviewed a copy of the proposed ordinance for their files.

Carl Dean Hoover Poultry Barn: The E&S plan and the screening material diagram was added to the new plan we received and was available for the Supervisors to review. Mike mentioned that Greg Alleman, Code Enforcement Officer, needs a copy of these and we need one for the Township’s records. Mike made the motion to accept the plans, seconded by Heidi, all in favor.

Supervisors were given a written tabulation of the costs to repair the Bridgewater Lane bridge. The Supervisors asked Sean what they had to do to transfer ownership of the bridge to Dennis Dennis. It needs to be an ordinance. There were questions about the right-of-way and division of the land with the State Gamelands. Sean will contact the state and see what their requirements are. 

There was a discussion on the upcoming Budget and the need for new taxes. The Supervisors entertained the idea of raising the Earned Income Tax (EIT) by 0.25 percent making it a total of 0.75 percent. Ruth Ann will research what the current EIT received annually is. Ruth Ann to retrieve the old EIT ordinance and send it to Sean. Todd suggested that $25,000.00 be kept in the budget to do work on the Township building.
Post Card Status on Proposed Zoning Ordinance Feedback: The Supervisors wanted to keep the wording simple. It was further stated that the results are non binding. They would like a space included for comments. They want the results back before the next BOS meeting. Ruth Ann is to make a write up of the content to be included on the post card and send it out to the Supervisors for prior approval. Sean suggested the Township come up with a list of frequently asked questions pertaining to zoning with the answers to have available on the Township website as a resource.

 Hempt Bros. Bond: Sean sent a certified letter to Hempt Bros and Liberty Bond and they have 90 days to respond (no response received yet) and 180 days to do the work. 
Proposed Zoning Ordinance: Ruth Ann reported that Rick Beckner, Planning Commission Chairman, expressed to her his desire to have the public hearing date set by the Supervisors. The Supervisors decided on Wednesday, Nov. 4, 2015 at 7 pm at the Lower and Upper Mifflin Athletic Association. Ruth Ann will advertise as required.  The Supervisors have up to 90 days to take action after the public hearing date.

New Business: 

Todd made the Supervisors aware that Bobby Bailey was interested in purchasing the old, not in use fuel tank behind the building. After a discussion, it was decided that the offer $100.00 would be accepted. Todd made the motion to accept the bid, Mike seconded, all in favor. Todd will follow up with Mr. Bailey on this.

Solicitor’s Report: 

No report. Information already covered in other sections of the meeting.
Road Master Report: 
Dale reported that 44 more tons of salt was received. Paving and seal coating is now complete. Two new doors have been installed in the garage area of the Township building. The roof of the Township building has been painted. A line painter is lined up to paint the roads that were paved and tarred and chipped. The plan is to clean more gutters.
Permit Report:

There were no building permits issued since last meeting.
Emergency Management Coordinator:
Bob reported on several items. Western Emergency Management Association (WEMA) has a draft agreement with the Newville Borough on storing the WEMA truck outside. Lowe’s in Shippensburg plans a Safety Day on Sept. 26, 2015 from 9 am to 3 pm. Monday, Sept. 21, 2015 is a planned meeting of the local Emergency Service Coordinators. PEMA has their quarterly meeting scheduled for Oct. 27 & 28, 2015. North Newton Township has a Community Response and First Aid Triaging training scheduled for Oct. 29 & 30, 2015 in their township.  Local Emergency Coordinators have received some training and information about highly pathogenic avian influenza and its spread through migratory birds. This fall as the birds fly south is an especially vulnerable time. There is a required 1.8 mile “hot zone” if an infection is verified. Bob explained what the “hot zone’ entailed.  
Approval of bills for payment:
Todd made the motion to approve the payment of bills, Heidi seconded, all in favor.
Adjournment:
Todd motioned to adjourn. Heidi seconded; all were in favor. The meeting was adjourned at 8:31 PM
Assistant Secretary, 

Theresa Myers
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